
 

 
Outings Policy 

 
Windsor Kindergarten believes that visits and outings play an important and enriching role in 
the range of activities that we provide for children.  Our primary aim is to make good use of 
the local environment, and this is where the great majority of our outings/trips take place.  
Before children may be taken out on an outing/trip it is required that parents give their 
consent (included in the Registration Form and Permission form).  Parents/carers have the 
absolute right to withhold consent for a proposed visit or outing.  Any child who does not 
have a signed consent form will not be allowed to participate, and provision will be made for 
them. 

When leaving the premises on such an outing we ensure that we have sufficient adult to child 
ratio.  

During our outings, the safety of children remains paramount.  Prior to a visit, the member of 
the team leading the trip will carry out a risk assessment of the proposed destination and 
route. A copy of this form will be stored in the Risk Assessment for Outings File.  The Manager 
will ensure that the individual key person taking charge of the outing has carried out a 
thorough risk assessment prior to the proposed visit or outing. 
 
We will make every effort to involve children in planning of a visit or outing.  Team members 
will explain to children the aims and objectives of the event, along with what is expected of 
them in terms of their behavior and contribution.  
 
During visits and outings  
A qualified first aider will accompany every trip, taking a full first aid kit, a nursery/After School 
Club mobile phone, and list of emergency contact numbers. 
 
A list will be made of all children on the trip and the parent/team member that they have 
been assigned to.  A copy of this list along with relevant mobile phone numbers will be left 
with any members of the team left on duty at the nursery/After School Club premises. 
 
On visits or outings, the adult to child ratio will be adhered to.  Children will remain under 
close supervision at all times.  Additionally, regular head counts will be taken by a team 
member. 
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